December 2008

www.hud.gov/offices/ph/programs/newsletter/

Volume 6, Issue 12

Can CHP Reduce Your Building's Annual Energy Costs?

A Combined Heat and Power (CHP) system can significantly lower a Housing Authority's annual energy costs and reduce their volatility. Instead of buying all of the building's electricity from a utility company and separately purchasing fuel for its heating (mechanical) equipment, most--or even all--of the electricity and heat can be produced for less money by a small on-site gasfired power plant operating at 70-80 percent combined efficiency in contrast to a utility's 45-50 percent. CHP can also help relieve electric grid congestion and can improve the environment by reducing emissions. It works best for multifamily buildings with at least 80 units that are mastermetered for utilities.

To assess the feasibility for installing CHP in a residential building, information must be collected about the building size, occupants, equipment, monthly fuel consumption, costs and rates, layout and location of electricity feeds and meters, etc.

The US Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) is trying to assist PHAs in assessing the potential for CHP installations in multi-family buildings. HUD makes available a computer software tool that enables PHAs to do an initial screening of the cost, savings and payback. With twelve months of utility data, it will roughly calculate the potential return on investment for installing CHP. It can also calculate a theoretical payback for a system if you enter only utility rates, location, square footage and number of occupants.

The initial screening analysis will let building operators know whether CHP could provide energy cost savings. Positive results during this initial assessment are only a prelude to a more rigorous analysis to be performed by engineers using more detailed information on building heating and electricity loads and CHP equipment. At each stage, the PHA decides whether it is worthwhile to proceed to a more detailed analysis. Two CHP

UPCOMING EVENTS

PHAS Directors Association 2009 Commissioners' Conference

▶ Jan 25, 2009 | San Diego, CA ☐ www.phada.org/ conferences/2009sandiego/

2009 ENERGY STAR Awards Ceremony

► Mar 31, 2009 | Washington, DC ► www.energystar.gov/index. cfm?c=pt_awards.pt_es_awards

Energy Efficiency Global Forum 2009

▶ Apr 27-29, 2009 | Paris, France → www.eeglobalforum.org

guides have been put on the HUD website at: #http://www.hud.gov/offices/cpd/library/energy/index.cfm
Additional information on the use of the tool can be obtained from Robert Groberg via email: robert.groberg@hud.gov.

Help Housing Authority Maintenance Staff Reduce the Risk of Mercury Spills

Mercury can be found in various residential products that may have been installed in older buildings or used in appliances. Products that may contain mercury include thermostats, electric and gas appliances, many types of switches, heating and cooling systems and light bulbs. Residents and maintenance staff should be informed of the dangers of mercury poisoning and should be educated in the safe storage, removal and recycling of mercury-containing products.

Mercury is a neurotoxin and even short-term exposure to high levels of metallic mercury vapors may cause effects including lung damage, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, increases in blood pressure or heart rate, skin rashes, and eye irritation. Long term exposure can cause damage to the brain, kidneys, liver and heart.

When a mercury-containing product breaks and the mercury is spilled, the exposed mercury can evaporate and become an invisible, odorless toxic vapor. Some of these products such as mercury-containing thermometers can break easily and spill mercury. To prevent mercury releases, these products should be used and *stored safely* by maintenance personnel and service technicians.

These products should also be removed and managed properly at the end of their useful lives. Most states and localities have household hazardous waste collection and exchange programs for mercury-containing devices. The Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) product list includes recommended tips for safe end-of-life management to prevent mercury releases.

If a spill occurs the Northeast Waste Management Official's Association has published "Instructions for Cleaning Up "Small" Liquid Mercury Spills in Households". Residents and maintenance personnel should be made aware of these instructions in case of a small spill.

TIPS TO REDUCE UTILITY BILLS THIS WINTER

- 1. Sealing air leaks and drafts around windows and doors with caulk, spray foam, or weather stripping will have a great impact on improving your comfort and reducing utility bills.
- 2. Save about 3% on heating costs for each degree you lower your thermostat. Use a programmable thermostat to reduce the temperature at night and when you're at work.



You won't feel a difference, but you will see it on your bills.

3. When decorating for the holidays consider the new Light Emitting Diode (LED) holiday light strands which eliminate the risk of fire, are unbreakable, and come in a variety of colors. ENERGY STAR qualified LED Decorative light strands can last up to 10 times longer and use 75% less electricity than incandescent light bulbs.

Housing Authorities Provide Green Jobs

The Maine State Housing Authority has teamed up with the Maine Department of Labor to provide certified insulation installer *training* for 12 people. With rising energy costs families are interested in making their homes more energy efficient. This valuable training prepares insulation installers for a busy winter season. Additional training classes will be held throughout December.

CONTACT **Kathy Abbondanzio** 207.624.5716

Bridgeport Housing Authority (BHA) recently graduated 13 people from a weatherization program designed to train low-income residents for good-paying jobs in the energy conservation field. The program was organized by the BHA, Siemens Building Technologies and Greater Bridgeport Community Enterprises (The Green Team). Graduates will perform energy conserving tasks such as weather-stripping and caulking doors and windows in BHA properties.

Additionally, the BHA will encourage individuals who participated in

the program to create new energy conservation businesses through a new resident-operated business program to support new business development.

For additional information please contact **Adrienne Farrar Houel** at **Adrience** and at **Pipean** pridgeporthousing.org.

ENERGY STAR HOLIDAY GIFTS

Using ENERGY STAR products can save the typical household more than 30% on energy bills. Over the lifetime of ENERGY STAR products, a household can save more than \$10,000 in energy costs. Giving ENERGY STAR gifts is a great way to help your friends and family to fight global warming while saving money.

If home electronics, office products, power tools or appliances are on your gift giving list, choosing ENERGY STAR products enables you to give energy efficiency while giving back to the environment.

ENERGY STAR qualified TV's use up to 30% less energy, than stan-

dard models, while in use. They also use less energy in the standby mode. You can find the ENERGY STAR label on many office products such as computers, monitors, fax machines, printers and copiers. Also, look for gifts such as cell phones, cameras, MP3 players and power tools that come with ENERGY STAR external power adapters or battery chargers. The most energy efficient appliances such as clothes washers, dishwashers, refrigerators also carry the ENERGY STAR label.

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) also offers free literature explaining how purchasing EN-ERGY STAR labeled products helps the environment.





Housing Authorities Eligible for ENERGY STAR Award

PHAs, asset management companies and other organizations that managed large portfolios of affordable housing properties in 2008 and have invested in ENERGY STAR qualified products are eligible for the ENERGY STAR Excellence in Affordable Housing Award. To be considered, an organization must meet the specific eligibility requirements in the award application and submit a complete *online* application package by **December 12, 2008.**

ENERGY STAR Bulk Purchasing

The ENERGY STAR Quantity Quotes web site connects institutions, corporations, and other purchasing groups with suppliers who sell the following ENERGY STAR qualified products in bulk. These items include light bulbs, light fixtures, clothes washers, dishwashers, refrigerators, room air conditioners and dehumidifiers. *View* a list of participating suppliers.

To unsubscribe from this mailing list, e-mail pheccinfo@deval.us with "unsubscribe phecc" in the body of the message. **Comments? Questions?** *E-mail* **the newsletter editor or call 1.800.955.2232.** This monthly e-mail update is brought to you by HUD's Public Housing Environmental Conservation Clearinghouse (PHECC) featuring news and resources to help agencies manage energy and water costs, while reducing environmental impacts. Any training, conferences, products, study results or services contained in EcoWise are provided for informational purposes only and are not representative of an endorsement or sponsorship by HUD.